
 

 
 

2008 - NOTICE TO SHIPPING #6 
 

NIAGARA REGION 
WELLAND CANAL 
  

WOODEN STAND-OFFS AT WHARF 18.3 – PORT COLBORNE HARBOUR

Masters are advised that the wooden stand-offs previously deployed at Wharf 18.3 have, for many years 
now, been removed and are being stored at our Port Colborne yard. In case of an emergency / winter lay-up 
situation, etc. the stand-offs can be put back in the water with a minimum 48 hours notice.  

Please note that the limiting depth at Wharf 18.3 without the stand-offs in place is 6.71 meters (22 feet) at 
chart datum of 173.50 meters. With the stand-offs in place the wharf can accommodate maximum draft of 
8.08 meters (26 feet 6 inches).  

Vessels intending to use this wharf must maintain a minimum under the keel clearance of 0.15 meters and 
must include this factor when applying the Lake Erie water elevation.  

The Water Level Tele-announcing System can be accessed by dialing 905-835-2501.  

  

   

John W. Chalmers 
Senior Coordinator, Regional Operational Services  

St. Catharines, Ontario 

March 20, 2008  
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